
The Corporation of the Township of Brock 
1 Cameron Street E., P.O. Box 10 Cannington, ON L0E 1E0 (705) 432-2355 

Notice of a Public Meeting 
with respect to proposed Closure & Sale 

of an Unopened Laneway
The Council of the Township of Brock has received requests from interested parties, to 
consider enactment of a by-law to formally stop up and close an unopened laneway as 
well as declaring land as surplus, with the intention of selling the laneway in whole or in 
part. 

The subject lands are located in Sunderland, south of River Street and east of 
Albert Street. The subject lands are legally described as Lane, Plan 79; Brock, 
Regional Municipality of Durham, PIN No. 72004-0248. The subject lands are 
illustrated on the key map attached.  

The Notice Policy requires that Council host a public meeting prior to the consideration 
of a subsequent meeting to formally enact a by-law to stop up and close the unopened 
laneway and declare the lands as surplus. 

Public Meeting 
The Council of the Township of Brock is holding a Hybrid Public Meeting to provide 
interested parties the opportunity comments on the proposed stop up, close and sale of 
the unopened laneway. This public meeting will be held on: 

Monday, November 18 at 6:00 PM 
Residents can participate in person or electronically, or 

watch the meeting live streamed 

To watch a livestream or video recording of the meeting, click on the meeting date and 
view the HTML version of the agenda to follow along with the agenda and video at the 
same time: https://www.townshipofbrock.ca/en/municipal-office/council-calendar.aspx 

Comments or Questions 
Any person may attend the public meeting and/or make written or oral representation 
either in support of, or in opposition to, the proposed stop up, close and sale of the 
unopened laneway.  Should you wish to participate electronically and speak during the 
meeting to provide comments, please register with the Clerk’s Department in advance of 
the meeting by emailing clerks@brock.ca.  You must receive the Zoom link from the 
Clerk’s Department to speak at the meeting.  

Written comments or questions can also be provided before or after the meeting to the 
Township. For more information and/or to be notified of subsequent meetings regarding 
this matter, please contact: 

Fernando Lamanna, Deputy CAO & Clerk 
Corporation of the Township of Brock 

1 Cameron Street East, Box 10 
Cannington, Ontario, L0E 1E0 

705-432-2359 or fernando.lamanna@brock.ca

Should you wish to attend the meeting to provide comments, please contact the Clerk’s 
Department in advance of the meeting by emailing clerks@brock.ca.  

Further information may be obtained by contacting the Clerk’s department at the 
Township of Brock Municipal Office during regular office hours (8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.)  

Dated at Corporation of the Township of Brock this 9th day of October 2024. 

https://www.townshipofbrock.ca/en/municipal-office/council-calendar.aspx
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